

FMB Memorandum No. 16-008 Date: 10 November 2016

TO: John Glenn, Chair, National Wildfire Coordinating Group larry St

FROM: Larry Sutton, Chair, Fire Management Board

SUBJECT: Capability Requirements for Fire Reporting

The Fire Management Board requests the assistance of the NWCG Fire Reporting Subcommittee (FRSC) to define interagency wildland fire capability requirements for fire reporting.

Please provide prioritized recommendations for those capabilities necessary to meet the needs of all agencies and bureaus and achieve our vision of one event, one report, one authoritative data source. These recommendations will be the basis for a long term strategy of WFIT investments to advance the efficiency and effectiveness of fire reporting related products and applications.

WFIT Lines of Business staff is available to help the FRSC assess capabilities requirements. Please contact Emmy Harbo, emily harbo@ios.doi.gov.

A final report is requested by March 2017, with at least one progress report in the interim.

Contact Paul Schlobohm, NWCG-FMB Liaison pschlobo@blm.gov, for coordination and questions.